
Havana Public Library District 
COVID Policy for Patrons 

 
 

Havana Public Library District follows the most current COVID guidelines issued by the United 
States Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, and most current COVID guidelines issued by 
the Illinois Department of Public Health.  Library Staff will post a notice advising patrons of the 
most current guidelines, including face covering guidelines, in effect and any social distancing 
requirements issued by the CDC and Illinois Department of Public Health.  
  
Reasonable accommodations such as curbside service and online resources are available to 
those who are medically prevented from or decline to wear a face covering. 
 
Library staff will not ask Patrons for proof of vaccination, but Library staff may ask a patron if 
they have been vaccinated when needed to enforce the current COVID guidelines.  Patrons who 
refuse to answer the question will be deemed to be unvaccinated and must comply with the 
then current policy for unvaccinated persons. 
 
Those individuals who refuse to follow the most recent guidelines will not be allowed into the 
library or will be asked to leave the library.  If a patron refuses to leave upon request of Library 
Staff, the police may be contacted, and the patron will be removed for trespass.   Trespassing 
Patrons may be banned from the Library. 
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